
 

 

 

June 3, 2020 

 

 

 

 

Re:  DG 20-013, Residential Low Income Assistance Program for Natural Gas Customers 

Consideration of Program Design Changes 

Procedural Schedule 

  

To the Parties: 

 

On May 26, 2020, Commission Staff (Staff), in conjunction with Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth 

Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty, Northern Utilities, Inc., New Hampshire Community Action 

Agencies, and New Hampshire Legal Assistance and The Way Home, filed a proposed procedural 

schedule in the above-referenced matter.  Staff stated in its May 26 letter that the Office of the 

Consumer Advocate (OCA) would consider Staff’s proposed modifications to the Residential Low 

Income Assistance Program (the program), but the OCA did not wish to agree to any hearing date at 

this time. 

 

Staff to draft and distribute proposed program   

modifications      June 3, 2020, 

3rd Technical Session/Settlement Conference  June 17, 2020, at 1:00 p.m. 

Staff to file status report, including an updated  

 procedural schedule, if necessary  June 24, 2020 

Filing of Settlement Agreement (if applicable)  September 3, 2020 

Hearing      September 11, 2020, at 10:00 a.m. 

   

The Commission has determined that the proposed schedule is in the public interest and, therefore, has 

approved it.  For administrative efficiency, the Commission has elected to issue this secretarial letter 

as its scheduling order. 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

 

      Debra A. Howland 

      Executive Director 

 

cc: Service List (Electronically) 

       Docket File 

 
CHAIRWOMAN 
Dianne Martin 
 
COMMISSIONERS 
Kathryn M. Bailey 
Michael S. Giaimo 
 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
Debra A. Howland 
 

STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
 

 
 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

21 S. Fruit St., Suite 10 
Concord, N.H. 03301-2429  

 
 

TDD Access: Relay NH 
1-800-735-2964 

 
Tel. (603) 271-2431 

 
FAX No. 271-3878 

 
Website: 

www.puc.nh.gov 



 

 

Service List - Docket Related 
Docket#: 20-013 

Printed: 6/3/2020 

Email Addresses 

 

ExecutiveDirector@puc.nh.gov 
jagri@bm-cap.org 
rburke@nhla.org 
pradip.chattopadhyay@oca.nh.gov 
dionne@unitil.com 
steve.frink@puc.nh.gov 
susan.gagne@puc.nh.gov 
gouldingc@unitil.com 
al-azad.iqbal@puc.nh.gov 
maureen.karpf@libertyutilities.com 
donald.kreis@oca.nh.gov 
steven.mullen@libertyutilities.com 
snolin@BM-Cap.org 
amanda.noonan@puc.nh.gov 
ocalitigation@oca.nh.gov 
rorie.patterson@puc.nh.gov 
Mary.Schwarzer@puc.nh.gov 
michael.sheehan@libertyutilities.com 
david.simek@libertyutilities.com 
karen.sinville@libertyutilities.com 
taylorp@unitil.com 
heather.tebbetts@libertyutilities.com 
stower@nhla.org 

 


